




REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

SISTERS CITY COUNCIL 

520 E. CASCADE AVENUE 

JANUARY 24, 2024 

The Resolution passed this evening places the Emergency Shelter program in effect 

for future cold weather storms. 

• City Council's January 22, 2024 Goal Setting Open House was a success, with

approximately 30-35 participants. The community's feedback will be consolidated,

along with results from the recent Goal Setting Survey, to be available for Council's

February 6, 9 a.m. 2024-25 Goal-Setting Workshop to be held at 291 E. Main

Avenue.

Assistant City Manager Kerry Prosser: 

• RFPs for the lease of 291 E. Main Avenue will close on February 9. It was determined

Mayor Preedin and Councilor Cobb will review the RFPs with staff, with Council

President Blum the designated alternate.

Finance - Director O'Neill: 

• O'Neill thanked Council for investing in the right equipment over the last few years 

so that Public Works crew can respond well to cold weather storms.

• The Urban Renewal Agency's Annual Report is complete and posted on the 

City's website.

• The audit for the City's finances is in progress and close to completion. The Budget 

Committee is engaged and doing good work.

Community Development Department - Director Woodford: 

• Work continues on updating Development Codes; including Short-Term Rentals,

and establishing specific language for Building Hardening and Defensible Space

codes that will help mitigate the threats of fire in Sisters.

• Community Development received an application for a text amendment to the

Tourist Commercial Zone. That potential change will be brought before both the

Planning Commission and City Council.

• After passing Ordinance 536 amending the City's Dark Sky Standards, the next step

is to pursue Dark Sky Certification. It is recommended to set up a citizen committee

to work out the details, and a request was made to Council to draft a letter of

support.

• The Community Development area of the City's website now has a section titled

"Growth Management" that provides resources outlining background information

and context for growth in Sisters. Anyone interested in knowing more about these

efforts are encouraged to peruse the website.

Public Works - Paul Bertagna: 

• There is a revised design of the East Portal Mobility Hub that takes into

consideration the preservation of old growth trees. The new design sacrifices

several parking spaces, but saves multiple trees.
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https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/finance/page/urban-renewal-agency-annual-financial-report





